RIVERSDALE SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

Meeting at Riversdale Surgery

At 6:25 pm on Thursday 4th June 2015
MINUTES
Present:


Chair:

Steve Lockwood  
Minutes:
Gerry Knight

Members: John Richer, John Morrissey, Mary Dwyer, Brian Sword, Ann Turville, Jeanette Lye,  Christine Jordan, Linda Cross (Practice Manager).
Apologies: Dorothy Atkinson, Eric Allen, Julie Harrison.
Steve welcomed new member Christine Jordan.

Acceptance of Minutes of Last Meeting:

The 05/03/15 minutes were accepted. Linda to publish on website.                         ACTION: Linda
Actions carried over from last meeting:
· Letterbox on street side of building is active, this should be made clearer.  ACTION: Linda
· Jane Birch (Healthwatch). Linda to contact Jane. 



ACTION: Linda
· Practice funding for Minor Injuries. CCG providing temporary funding. 
· PPG Awareness Week 1-6 June. Thanks to JohnM & Mary a stall in the waiting room manned by PPG & Derbyshire Heathcare. It was manned during the baby clinic and was welcomed by the Health Visitors. Several suggestions/complaints were received and logged into the Friends & Family system, none were for this practice. 

· Suggestion that local elderly people blocking A&E could be moved to Babbington. Andy Layzell replied to Steve explaining that there was no need as the Royal met the 95% target of patients seen within the laid down waiting times..

· Linda reported on Complaints. There were 21 (one less than last year). All were resolved by the Practice Manager. One required new provision of a room where confidential info could be discussed away from the Reception area.                                                                                                               

New Items & AOB:

· Despite new touch screens in Reception the message system doesn’t work properly.
· 7 Day working. Without a big increase in resources the most likely solution is a rotation of practices staffing a central facility at weekends. Even this has difficulties & costs. The practice’s patients accessing the out of  hours system averages 110 patients per weekend.
· There is an increasing cost of tests/medication for Secondary Care being passed to Primary Care.

· Designated GP requirement. Over 75’s actioned. Information will be put on website and PPG will put up a poster, Linda to provide suitable wording.


 ACTION: Linda
· PPG/practice  to contact Belper News, All things Local and Belper Celebrations (Randall Sanders)  






ACTION: JohnM, Linda, Mary
· Online “full” Medical Records are available by written application.

· CQC inspection is still expected. 
· The PPG would like to thank Dr David Poll, and wish him a happy retirement, for his care of patients over the last 30 years, and also to thank Nurse Marion Thorpe, and wish her good luck in her new job. 
              Next Meeting:

Thursday 6th August 2015 at 1825 hrs.
Contact: riversdaleppg@gmail.com

